
BOROUGH OF KETTERING

TENANTS’ FORUM

Meeting held – 14th October 2010

Present:
Councillors Smith Haynes (Chair), Manns, and Tebbutt

Tenant Representatives:
Josephine Copson (Alfred Street)

Lynne Lund (Highfield Road)

Martyn Lund (Highfield Road)

Barry Woodcock (Centre Parade)

Grahame Holman (Highfield Crescent)

Mark Gudyer (Highfield Road)
Moira Brown (Highfield Road)

Stephen Panther (Sackville Street)

Adu Rosa (Highfield Road)

Also Present:
John Conway (Head of Housing)

Leona Mantle (Housing)

Nigel Richards (Housing)
Amy Nimmo (Committee Administrator)

10.TF.35
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor J Henson, Councillor Derbyshire, Linda Nash, Colin Medlycott, Brian Kimpton, Susan Milne, Pat Deal and John Draper
10.TF.36
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None.

10.TF.37
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting held on 9th September 2010 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

10.TF.38
MATTERS RAISED BY TENANTS' FORUM REPRESENTATIVES

An update on progress in dealing with items that had been raised by representatives was circulated at the meeting.

The following item was added to the list:-

· Central heating scheme - Desborough bungalows
· Street lamp not working - HIghfield Crescent car park

· Dropped kerbs for residents scooters - Highfield Crescent

· Security door broken - Holyoake Court

· Security door not shutting when raining - Highfield Road

· Bin stores not being used correctly and rubbish being dumped - Roughton Close

10.TF.39
ANNUAL REPORT 2009/10
A copy of the Housing Report submitted to the Tenant Services Authority was distributed to members of the forum.
It was reported that the main report would be available to view on the councils' website and a four page summary would be included in the next edition of Connect.
10.TF.40
DISCUSSION ITEM: NORTHAMPTONSHIRE POLICE AUTHORITY - HAVE YOUR SAY
Northamptonshire Police Authority requested that the forum respond to their 'Have your say' consultation document.  

Members of the forum discussed the issues which the Tenancy Services Manager would use to formulate the forum response to the Police. 

10.TF.41
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

Comprehensive Spending Review

It was reported that the outcome of the Government’s Comprehensive Spending Review would be announced on 20th October and a report would be brought to the next forum.

Eco-Homes Project Update

A report was submitted to provide member of the forum with an introduction to the Eco Homes project that would be led by Neal Gibson, the Housing Maintenance and Investment Manager.
It was noted that a full presentation would be brought to a future forum.
10.TF.42
FEEDBACK FROM TENANTS


Connect


It was reported that the current edition of Connect had just been published which contained an article regarding the review of the forum.
The December issue would include a summary of the annual housing report.



Tenants' Forum Monitoring Group


It was reported that the Tenancy Sustainment Worker had attended the monitoring group and gave a presentation on the work carried out and successes so far.
10.TF.43
ANY OTHER BUSINESS


Home Contents Insurance feedback

It was noted that the rates for the home contents insurance scheme included in Connect were very competitive.
Digital Aerials

Tenants requested a time frame for installation of digital aerials in communal areas.

The request was noted and a response would be brought to the next forum.
10.TF.44
PRIZE DRAW


Barry Woodcock won the prize draw.

10.TF.45
DATE OF NEXT MEETING


It was noted that the next meeting would take place on 11th November 2010.

(The meeting started at 6.30 pm and ended at 8.15 pm)

Signed …………………………………………..

Chair

Tenants Forum No. 3
14.10.10

